Football and hockey have nearly finished, the sun is warming up, the grass is growing and the Club will be commencing its 50th season on 5th October 1974. A plate for afternoon tea would be appreciated for the opening and then it will be back to tea and biscuits.

During the winter the Club has purchased additional machinery for the courts and this has been put to good use recently. We are confident of opening with a full complement of courts all in good condition.

August 16th was the date of the Club's Annual Meeting and a good was attendance of members including most of our Life Members ensured a successful evening. After the meeting presentation of last year's Pennant shields and Club Championship trophies were made by Mr. Morrie Beard, President of the W.A.L.T.A. Following this supper and drinks were served and Mr. & Mrs. Parry cut our 50th anniversary cake.

Your Committee for this year is -

President Secretary Treasurer Mens Captain Ladies Captain Vice President Committee

Mr. Dene Rundle Mrs. Doreen Potter Mrs. Barbara Whitely Mr. Rodney Skipworth Vice Captain Mr. Dennis Goetze Mrs. Margaret Napier Vice Captain Mrs. Joan Campbell Mr. Kevin Fitzgerald Mesdames Elaine Skipworth and Joy Richman Messrs. Ross Harrold, Geoff Thomas and Barry Tognolini

Social Committee Chairman Mr. Doug Napier

This Season Pennants get under way in early November. Each division will have 6 teams and 2 qualifying rounds will be played. Contact D. Potter by 5th October if you wish to participate as teams. have to be submitted to the Association by 7th October - this is YOUR responsibility. The early start is because there is no Spring Tournament this year having been replaced by a tournament over Christmas and New Year. During the last week of the Christmas school holidays this Club is conducting the inaugural State Underage Championships and we will be seeking the support of all members for the event.

SIDELINES.

Those two well known bachelors in the Club - Graham Walker and Robert Tuffin - have finally succumbed as both announced their engagements during the winter - there is no hope for any male after that news.

Kathy Della also announced her engagement to Perth and State footballer, Brian Cook and Judy Gliddon is also engaged.

Congratulations to you all.

COACHING Doug Napier is conducting coaching for children on Saturday mornings. If you have children or friends or neighbours with children who are interested in coaching, telephone 60.3605 for information.

Doug will take the Club Juniors who were attending the coaching scheme at the end of last season for the remaining lesson on Sunday, 6th October at 10.00 a.m.

Good hitting for 1974.

A new pennant series has been included this year at the suggestion of this Club-that is a Ladies Over 35 to be played on Sunday afternoons, consisting of 6 sets of doubles. Names for this to D.Potter also.